The meeting adjourned at 3:21 pm.

The next district meeting is scheduled

for July 16 at Station 1, 15415 Gleneagle Dr. Meetings are usually on the third Tuesday of each month. For information, call Executive Administrator Stacey Popovich at 488-8680 or see www. wescottfire.org.

Allison Robenstein can be reached at allisonrobenstein@ocn.me.

Tri-Lakes Monument Fire Protection District, June 26

## Joint Fleet Maintenance Facility proposed; board president Shirk announces his retirement

By Natalie Barszcz

At the TLMFPD board meeting June 26, a future Joint Fleet Maintenance Facility was discussed. Monument Chief of Police Jake Shirk, who is the TLMFPD Board President, confirmed his retirement plans and said he will be moving out of the state.

Director Jason Buckingham was excused.

## Joint Fleet Maintenance Facility

Chief Chris Truty informed the board of the Town of Monument's plan to de-

velop a new Public Works facility near the intersection of Mitchell Avenue and Synthes Drive. A portion of the proposed new facility would include a new fleet maintenance section with several garage bays reserved exclusively for TLMFPD with trained mechanics capable of maintaining a variety of vehicles. The town in its planning process has asked TLMFPD to consider joint participation in the venture. Truty reminded the board to consider the following:

Fleet maintenance is a large expense.

Repairs are a lengthy process for TLMFPD due to the proximity of repair facilities in Colorado Springs and Denver.

• Emergency Services Consulting International's master plan recommended the creation of a regional fleet maintenance facility.

The board voted 5-0-1 to direct the chief to pursue discussions with the

Town of Monument for the purposes

of participating in a joint fleet maintenance facility.

Public Works Director/TLMFPD Board Director Tom Tharnish recused himself from the discussion due to conflict of interest. He is the Public Works director for the Town of Monument.

## **Board president Shirk announces his plans**

Shirk announced that he has officially retired from law enforcement after 44





Paid Advertisement

## How would the potential 2019 bond for D38 schools be cost neutral?



PWES and PRHS bond debt decreasing

Increased assessed valuation of area homes

Growing tax base

Conservative bond proposal

Whether or not a potential bond measure (which would fund a new elementary school and address current overcrowding) passes, property taxes earmarked for Tri-Lakes area education funding are going down. Many factors contribute to the potential 2019 D38 bond ballot measure being cost neutral for Tri-Lakes area homeowner (\$400,000). The District's debt on Prairie Winds Elementary School and Palmer Ridge High School has decreased. The assessed valuation on area homes has increased (homes are worth more) which causes an increase in property taxes. There are new homes in the area which means the tax base has increased. Additionally, the D38 school board is exploring a very conservative bond proposal. Want more information? Factual information about the potential bond is available at www.lewispalmer.org/2019bond.